JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY

46 OLEANDER STREET

HOLLOWAYS BEACH

CAIRNS 4878

Ph: 40550767

MY WIFE MOBILE: 0400180913

Email: jjls@bigpond.com

DEAR ARCHBISHOP JOHN ALEXIUS BATHERSBY,

I FEEL IT MY DUTY AS A CATHOLIC TO INFORM YOU SIR OF THE FOLLOWING
THAT WILL SURELY PUT OUR CATHOLIC CHURCH IN A VERY BAD SITUATION.              MY WIFE JUDITH IS A FRIEND OF BISHOP JAMES FOLEY AND AFTER MEETING WITH HIM RECENTLY SHE FEELS HE HAS BEEN PUT IN A VERY COMPROMISING POSITION BY THE QLD SVDP SOCIETY OFFICIALS HERE IN CAIRNS. THEY HAVE SHOWN NOTHING BUT CONTEMPT FOR HIS POSITION HERE IN CAIRNS SO ARCHBISHOP JOHN ALEXIUS BATHERSBY I WILL FEEL BETTER AFTER INFORMING YOU OF THE FOLLOWING.
———————————————————————————————————COPY Dear Mr Tierney,
 

I refer to your email correspondence below to the Governor requesting assistance in finding appropriate contacts to assist you. 
I am seeking advice in relation to your request and will write to you again in the near future with further advice.
 

Regards,
 
Annette Bastaja 
Official Secretary and Chief of Staff 
Please quote: MCU
———————————————————————————————————
30 June 2006                   COPY
Mr J Tierney
jjls@bigpond.com

Dear Jim
Thank you for your emails of 22 May and 1 June 2006 concerning police and child poverty issues in Cairns.  I have been requested to reply to you on the Premier's behalf.
The contents of your messages have been noted.
In the event that you have not already done so, I have taken the liberty
of forwarding a copy of your emails to the Honourable Judy Spence MP,
Minister for Police and Corrective Services and the Honourable Warren
Pitt MP, Minister for Communities, Disability Services and Seniors for
their information and reply direct to you.
Again, thank you for bringing your views to the Premier's attention.

Yours sincerely
Rob Whiddon
Chief of Staff
———————————————————————————————————


 ———————————————————————————————————
I AND ALL THE ST VINNIES GYM INSTRUCTORS SENT SIGNED WITNESSED STATUTORY DECLARATIONS TO OUR PRIME MINISTER JOHN HOWARD REGARDING THE QLD SVDP OFFICIALS HARRASMENT AND BULLYING OF SO MANY PEOPLE. THEY WANTED ALL THE INSTRUCTORS TO FALSIFY THE NUMBERS OF INDIGENOUS PEOPLE USING THE VINNIES GYM TO BE ABLE TO APPLY FOR GOVERNMENT GRANTS. AFTER I TOLD THE QLD STATE PRESIDENT AND QLD CEO I WOULD NOT ALLOW THIS TO HAPPEN, TO COVER ALL THIS BEHAVIOUR THEY SHUT VINNIES GYM SO I PROCEEDED TO EXPOSE THEIR CURRUPTION AND APPALLING BEHAVIOUR, STEALING, MISUSE OF DONATED MONEY. THIS COVERING UP HAS NOW GOT THE GOVERNER,THE PRIME MINISTER, THE QLD PREMIER, QLD POLICE MINISTER, SENIOR QLD POLICE OFFICERS, QLD WORK PLACE HEALTH AND SAFTEY, AND NOW BISHOP JAMES FOLEY, ect ect.
————————————————————————————————————MY EMAIL TO THESE LIARS SOLICITORS THYNNE & MACARTNEY REPRSENTING THE QLD SVDP. THESE ARE THE SAME SOLICITORS TRYING TO RETREIVE THE COLLECTIVE AMOUNT OF $324 MILLION GIVEN AWAY ILLEGALY TO Ozcare OF DONATED MONEY FROM GENERATIONS OF QUEENSLANDERS FOR THE POOR.                                                                 COPY
From:           Judith Tierney 
Date:            Saturday, 24 June 2006 9:59 AM
To:                Shane Donovan <sdonovan@thymac.com.au>

Subject:        FOOLS RUSH IN
24 JUNE 2006
DONOVAN I AM STILL WAITING FOR MY LEGAL RIGHT TO DEFEND MYSELF AGAINST YOUR PERSONAL ALLEGATIONS YOU MADE ABOUT MY CHARACTER AND THE ALLEGATIONS YOU OFFICE MATES MADE ABOUT ME.  IF YOU DO NOT COOPERATE I WILL TAKE YOU PERSONALLY AND YOUR OFFICE MATES TO THE EUROPEAN COURTS AS I HAVE BEEN ADVISED BY THEM I HAVE THE RIGHT TO DO AS I HAVE BRITISH PASSPORT.
RESPOND NOW YOU LIAR.
 

JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY 
 I AM A PROPER MAN THAT DOES NOT NEED TO HIDE BEHIND ANYTHING LIKE YOU AND maher.
DONOVAN I AM ASKING YOU AGAIN AND I WILL KEEP ON ASKING YOU!!!!!!!!! 
YOU ARE NOT GETTING AWAY WITH THAT NONSENSE WITH ME I WILL AGAIN REMIND YOU!
DO YOU EXPECT ME TO BELIEVE JUST BECAUSE YOU ARE A GANG OF FOOLISH SOLICITORS - YOU ARE ALL IN A SPECIAL POSITION - TO USE SMART ARSE MALICIOUS LIES IN YOUR LETTERS. STATING I  (DESPITE REQUEST) NEVER SHOWED SOME INVISIBLE MAN MY LICENSE AND NOW YOU DO NOT WANT TO PLAY ANY MORE. WELL MY DEAR BOY EXPECT A LETTER FROM THE WORLD BOXING PEOPLE AFTER HAVING DELIBERATELY TRYING TO JEOPARDISE MY PRO LICENSE WITH YOUR DELIBERATE LIYING.
 

WELL DIGBEY I HAVE BEEN ADVISED TO DEMAND FROM YOU THE NAME OF THE PERSON YOU PUBLICLY STATED REQUESTED OF ME (DESPITE REQUEST) TO SHOW MY PROFESSIONAL LICENSE TOO. BECAUSE YOU ARE A [SOLICITOR I ASSUME] WHEN THINGS THAT I HAVE IN PROGRESS NOW EVENTUATE YOUR ARSE WON'T TOUCH THE GROUND. SEE YOU SMART ARSE'S USUAL GET AWAY WITH INTIMIDATING LIES ON WHAT PEOPLE PERCEIVE AS LEGAL DOCUMENTS--- WITH ME I AM USED TOO GIVING UP INCOMPETENT CORRUPT BARRISTERS. WHERE I COME FROM LIVERPOOL ENGLAND WE HATE BENT COPS- POLITICIANS-AND BENT SMART ARSE SOLICITORS. DONOVAN YOU TELL LIES ON SOLICITORS LETTERS ESPECIALLY TOO ME.                                HAVE YOU NO CONSCIOUS? 
WE ARE HELPING KIDS WITH NO ARSE IN THEIR SHORTS-NO CLOTHES-NOT YOU OR YOUR COLLEAGUES GIVE A FUCK ABOUT THEM. ALL THINKING YOU ALL ARE SO IMPORTANT LIKE RUMPOLE!
 

MY WIFE WAS HELPING KIDS THAT ARE SCHIZOPHRENICS IN VINNIES GYM FOR FOUR UNPAID YEARS WITH OUR SON.           SHE WAS USED UP BY THIS VERY VERY AFFLUENT CATHOLIC CHARITY WITHOUT A CEO'S WAGE FOR TEN YEARS.   
YOU SEE THEY STILL THINK THEY HAVE A CHANCE OF GETTING THE COLLECTIVELY NOW $324 MILLION +++BACK WELL BISHOP FOLEY THINKS DIFFERENTLY. SO YOU ARE GETTING PAID FOR FIGHTING TWO PARTIES OF THE SAME RELIGION SECRETLY CONTROLLED BY THE SAME MAN HOW CAN HE LOSE. IT IS ONLY KIDS WITH NO ARSE IN THEIR SHORTS LOSE OUT.
SHE [MY WIFE] BEGGED HER LEADER OF HER FAITH BISHOP JAMES FOLEY FOR HELP WHILE OUR SON WAS HAVING A TUMOUR REMOVED FROM HIS BRAIN SHE IS MY OFFICIAL CARER AND YOU PEOPLE TRIED TOO BREAK HER SPIRIT WITH YOUR LIES.                                                   
THE DOG OF A MAN THAT YOU ARE COVERING FOR IS USING MONEY FROM THE POOR DONATIONS TO DEFEND HIS WEAK PERSONA HE WAS ASKED BY ONE OF VINNIES GYM INSTRUCTORS WHAT ARE THE MENTALLY ILL TO BE TOLD WHEN THEY TURN UP TO USE THE GYM BECAUSE YOU WEAK BASTARD WILL BE SITTING IN COMFORT IN BRISBANE BY THEN- HIS ANSWER "LIFE'S TOUGH"!  IF HE HAD TOO PAY FOR HIS DEFENCE HIMSELF DO YOU THINK I WOULD BE WRITING THIS LETTER? WE UNDERSTAND OZCARE BOUGHT A BUILDING IN PORT DOUGLAS FROM THE CATHOLIC CHURCH.
THE SAME CATHOLIC CHURCH THAT HAVE YOU CLOWNS TRYING TOO CAPTURE $324 MILLION +++OF DONATED MONEY FOR THE POOR LIKE TURNERS [PARNER] SIGN A GAGGING ORDER AND SVDP WILL GIFT MY PROPERTY TO GUMBA GUMBA, I HAVE ALL YOUR DOCUMENTS SENT AROUND THE WORLD ON WWW. SOME SAYING THE EQUIPMENT IS NOT OUR'S BUT IF WE SIGN A GAGGING ORDER THE VERY AFFLUENT SVDP WILL GIFT OUR CAIRNS COMMUNITY PROPERTY TO GUMBA GUMBA.
 

YOU ARE LYING AND YOU KNOW I KNOW YOU ARE LYING JUST WHO DO YOU THINK YOU ARE? YOU ARE SO SMART SENDING LIES ABOUT ME WELL ALL YOU DISHONEST BRIEFS ARE NOT GOING TOO GET AWAY WITH IT. HIDING LIKE maher ceo BULLIER  of WOMEN. AND TOO THINK THE POOR AND DISADVANTAGED IN FAR NORTH QUEENSLAND AND CAIRNS HAVING YOU INCOMPETENT FOOLS GETTING PAID FROM MONEY DONATED FOR THE POOR TO RETRIEVE COLLECTIVELY
$324 MILLION +++ THAT THIS AFFLUENT SVDP CHARLATANS GIVE AWAY ILLEGALLY.
 I WILL GIVE YOU ANOTHER CHALLENGE YOU THINK YOU ARE SO SMART HOW ABOUT MEETING ME (ANY-WHERE) IN A BOXING RING SO I COULD LEGALLY GIVE YOU YOUR ARSE ON A PLATE AND PROVE YOU ARE A LIAR. YOU SHOULD NOT BE ALLOWED IN A LAW OFFICE YOU TELL LIES REPEAT YOU TELL LIES. 
NOW DO WHAT I ASKED OF YOUR WEAK MATE maher IF YOU ARE NOT A LIAR LIKE maher. WHO PUBLICLY STATED HE SENT FOUR  REGISTERED LETTERS TO US HERE IN CAIRNS STATED I KING HIT A CHILD-- SUE ME YOU LIAR OR BETTER STILL FIGHT ME LIKE A MAN FOR HONOUR.
 

THIS ALL GOES ON WWW.
 

SEND ME THE NAME OF THE INVISIBLE MAN
JUSTICE KIRKBY HAS A UNIQUE RELATIONSHIP WITH THE CATHOLIC CHURCH AS I NOW HAVE.  
AND IS FOLLOWING ALL THIS CRAP FROM YOU LOT AND THE BENT SVDP.  
I HAVE BEEN ADVISED I CAN SUBPOENA ALL YOUR LYING DOCUMENTS WHEN I AM READY.
SO CLEVER ARSE WHETHER YOU ANSWER ME OR DO NOT ANSWER ME I CANNOT LOSE EITHER WAY.
AS I HAVE NUMEROUS PEOPLE THAT AFTER BEEN SENT COPIES AND RECORDED ALL OF THEM FROM ALL YOU DIFFERENT SOLICITORS OR CLERKS-THE DEFAMATORY ONES -OUTRIGHT STUPID ONE'S- NASTY ONE'S- AND LAST BUT NOT LEAST LYING ONE'S- HAVE GURANTEED US THEY WILL DISCREDIT ALL OF YOU.
DONOVAN YOU LIED ABOUT A SCOUSE [THAT'S ME YOU MOST PROBERLY WILL HAVE TOO LOOK IT UP] 
HELPING KIDS AND THE MENTALLY ILL AND SCOUSERS DISLIKE WEAK BENT MEN. YOUR MOVE
 

jjls@bigpond
 

I HAVE THE GOVERNER ON MY SIDE NOW SO PUT UP OR SHUT UP YOU ARE GONE.
 

———————————————————————————————————
———————————————————————————————————
COPY FROM THE-THE AUSTRALIAN   26 May, 2005

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                        Vinnies’ assets fear

Michael McKinnon                                                                                                                                                                   ST VINCENT de Paul's QUEENSLAND BRANCH is said to have ILLEGALLY HANDED OVER MORE THAN $130 MILLION IN ASSETS to a private company outside the charity's control.

The society is seeking legal advice after RETIRED BARRISTER JACK WILLIAMS, a St Vincent de Paul's MEMBER, questioned the legality of the 1996 deal to transfer the assets.

Society members were told at the time that putting its hostels, aged-care facilities and respite centres into a separate company would enable it to meet demands for "greater professionalism in terms of accountability, efficiency and proper management".

The new body, St Vincent’s community services, was registered in January 1996. Its name was changed to Ozcare on July I, 2003. Corporate documents show 0zcare had net assets of $118 million, cash reserves of $24 million and retained profits of $52 million June 30 last year.

The society told the Australian yesterday it was not aware of any funds that had been returned to the main body.

MR WILLIAMS CALLED ON OZCARE TO RETURN ALL CASH TO THE SOCIETY.                                                                                                                               "these assets were donated by generations of Queenslanders for charity, not to be held in some effectively private com​pany with absolutely no links to the society," he said "the transfer of assets in 1996 was definitely against the constitution of the society and is therefore illegal- all of those assets and cash should be returned."

Brother Bill McMahon, for​mer head of the society in the northern territory, said he HAD WARNED the society's national council after the 1996 deal that the TRANSFER HAD OCCURRED OUTSIDE THE POWERS OF THE STATE COUNCIL.
St Vincent de Paul society Queensland president Michael McKeown said the issues raised by Mr Williams were of "great concern" to the branch.

"It has been referred to the society's legal advisers who have been instructed to review this situation very carefully," he said. "in this process, there will be issues that will be taken up with Ozcare and until those issues are pursued and raised with Ozcare it is inappropri​ate to make further comment at this particular time." an Ozcare spokesman said it was surprised by the allega​tions and unaware of any illegality about the transfer of assets. Ozcare chief executive Brian Lenz said he bad re​ferred the issue to solicitors. 
THYNNE & MACARTNEY SOLICITORS FOR SVDP I AM GOING TO HAVE INVESTIGATED BY THE LEGAL SERVICES COMMISSION FOR MAKING FALSE ALLEGATIONS ABOUT ME JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY.

———————————————————————————————————
COPY DEPARTMENT OF INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS

ABN 52 293 849 579

Workplace Health & Safety Queensland Infoline

Freecall:     1800 177717     Phone:     07-32474711

Website:     www.dir.qld.gov.au
 Our Reference: 5821
Date: 10 May 2006

To: James Tierney

Dear Mr Tierney

Thank you for your email regarding making a formal complaint about a Regional Manager. You may address 
you complaint to the Director, Regional Services Branch, GPO Box 69, Brisbane Q 4001.

Yours faithfully

Information Services Officer

Information and Registration Services

Workplace Health and Safety Queensland

JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY

jjls@bigpond.com 

Thank you for your response I would first of all like you to make Mr. Steve Lamb

Respond to the email I had returned to me today. It seems Mr. Lambs email has 

suddenly stopped receiving anything from ME now.

THIS IS WHAT I SENT TO MR STEVE LAMB THIS MORNING IT WAS RETURNED TO ME SO 

MR. LAMB AS USUAL HE CAN SAY HE DID NOT RECEIVE IT SO I AM SENDING IT TO YOU FOR 

THE RECORD BECAUSE THERE IS PLENTY MORE YOU WILL RECEIVE FROM ME ABOUT THIS

INDIVIDUAL.

———————————————————————————————————
COPY

From:             jjls@bigpond.com 

Date:                 Wednesday, 10 May 2006 6:50 AM

To:                  steven.lamb@qld.gov <steven.lamb@qld.gov>

Subject:          RETURN MY PROPERTY

10 MAY 2006

Dear Mr. Steven Lamb,

 

IF YOU DO NOT MAKE ARRANGEMENTS TODAY FOR THE RETURN OF ALL MY PROPERTY I WILL COME TOMORROW AND PICK IT UP PERSONALLY.

1. ALL MY NOTES ON PAPER PAST AND PRESENT ESPECIALLY THE PAPER WORK I HAD IN YOUR OFFICE THE DAY YOU CALLED FOR HELP FROM HAND ON HIP INSPECTOR. I HAVE BEEN ASKED TO SHOW THEM SPECIFIC NOTES I TOOK TO YOU THAT DAY TO AN INDIVIDUAL.

2. MY CD FULL OF EVIDENCE I GAVE TO YOU TOO LOOK AT, BUT MORE IMPORTANTLY SO YOU CANNOT SHOW THE CD TO ANY ONE ELSE.

3. MY WALLET THAT I CAN PROVE I LEFT IN YOUR OFFICE.

4. THE NAME OF THE HAND ON HIP INSPECTOR THAT I HAVE BEEN ADVISED TO GET FROM YOU.

 

 

jjls@bigpond.com
 ———————————————————————————————————
2 2 DEC 2005            COPY
Mr James Tierney

46 Oleander Street

Holloways beach

Dear Mr Tierney

Thank you for your letter of 10 October 2005 to the Premier concerning the operation of Vinnies Gym in Cairns. A copy of your letter was forwarded to me (received 31 October) for direct reply.

I referred this matter to the Queensland Police Service and am advised that you met with Detective Sergeant Sheridan Heaton of the Cairns Police District Criminal Investigation Branch on                              10 November 2005 to discuss your concerns. I am advised you declined to provide a statement to police and stated that certain witnesses would also not be prepared to provide a statement……
———————————————————————————————————
StableFNQ@gmail.com
Dear Judy,                          COPY                                                                                                                                The letter is under consideration and may or may not be published.                                                                       You have raised serious allegations. It is not normal practice for editors to correspond with writers of letters to the editor. 

Thanks and regards,
 Dalton, Nick
E. StableFNQ@gmail.com 

We are the directors of The Stable FNQ Limited and need to contact the appropriate person that the editor of The Sun newspaper is accountable too.

Because no one has contacted us can you please forward this letter to the appropriate person- whoever receives this email please? 

We never asked for correspondence with any editor we directly requested of the editor of The Sun newspaper the opportunity to address the false public statement made by a senior official of SVDP his name being McAuliffe. 

This request was denied us. 

This statement reappeared on the front page of The Sun newspaper at the time of the story concerning the opening of our new facility. 

We have absolutely-absolutely no connection or indeed want any association or connection with these SVDP charlatans.

We had been personally asked to provide a story of the opening of our facility but because of the previous experiences with both Cairns papers the offer was refused by Jim Tierney. 

He did however arrange a contact that provided the relevant information relating too the aims of our facility to The SUN journalist Stacey Carrick.

SO WE DEMAND TO HAVE THE REQUEST THAT WAS DENIED US BUT GIVEN TO McAuliffe.                                                                   

There was absolutely no reason, why this false public statement was reprinted again, in association with a story concerning our business operation.                                                                                                                      No matter what the editor or McAuliffe says!

A female staff member of Qld SVDP charity that was bullied by the senior management of this Charity, so much she had to resign and contemplated suicide. Gave a copy of the article that appeared in THE AUSTRALIAN to a female journalist of the POST she knew and true to form it never surfaced. Her case against these charlatans is in the hands of WPHS.
Let us point out that the SVDP senior management are only custodians of the money donated for the poor.                                                                                                               

If an allegation saying more than $130 million in assets was illegally handed over to a private company outside the SVDP charity's control.                                                             The legality of the 1996 deal being questioned by barrister Jack Williams, a St Vincent de Paul's member. And these assets were donated by generations of Queenslanders for the poor.

If this is not news for a Cairns newspaper then beam us up Scotty!
This charity was given not one, but two opportunities by your paper to state to the Cairns public their false statements relating to them closing their facility. 

And you may not be interested but the reason McAuliffe gave to the Cairns people for him closing their facility down was they had no MONEY!

ONLY one branch that being the QLD branch of SVDP slipping a $130 million to some people they knew and not knowing where it was, and yet they can still function PLEASE PLEASE!!!!!!!!

We know four [4] members of the Cairns community that have sent to the Prime Minister, the Premier, the police, the police Minister, the National president of SVDP. The SVDP International president General José Ramón Diaz-Torremocha  Witnessed Statutory Declarations stating the reason this charity closed their facility and their consistent bulling of staff and volunteers.                   

And on the two occasions your paper gave McAuliffe to state reasons for this charity closing their facility was absolutely false.

Below is just a touch of information we have on these charlatans given to                                                            THE AUSTRALIAN newspaper by retired barrister Jack Williams, a St Vincent de Paul's member.                                                                                                                And two times your paper allows McAuliffe to state it was closing their facility due too lack of money PLEASE!!!!!!!! 
——————————————————————————————————————————EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE TITLES PAGE 64 FROM THE RULE---THE SOCIETY BEING A VOLUNTARY ORGANISATION MUST ALWAYS BE CONTROLLED BY VOLUNTARY PEOPLE. THIS WAS TO A FEMALE VOLUNTEER APPOINTED SVDP QLD STATE VICE PRESIDENT JUDITH ELIZABETH TIERNEY. BY A PAID STAFF PERSON WHICH BREAKS THE RULE ON PAGE 64.
From: Maree Fell
To: Judy Tierney 

Cc: Jerry McAuliffe 

Sent: Wednesday, April 06, 2005 4:01 PM

Subject: Antique sale

Judy, just  to let you know, today at the Centre Co ordinators meeting it was decided to have the antique/old wares sale on Saturday 7th May here at Anderson St.  After this sale all old wares will be collected at the depot, then cleaned and marked and the each Centre Co ordinator can take what they wish to sell in their Centre.  The prices placed on these items should not be changed once they leave the depot. Can you please contact me regarding this sale.  The Centre Co ordinators would like to thank you for all your time and effort spent on cleaning and collecting old wares.  

Thanks 

Maree

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 06, 2005 4:01 PM THIS WAS THE START OF FNQ DIOCESAN MCAULIFFE CLOSING VINNIES GYM. WHEN CAIRNS PAID SVDP ADMINISTRATOR MAREE FELL TOLD FNQ DIOCESAN PRESIDENT MCAULIFFE TO JUMP MCAULIFFE JUMPED.                     

————————————————————————————————————
————————————————————————————————————
EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE TITLES --PAGE 64 FROM THE RULE---THE SOCIETY BEING A VOLUNTARY ORGANISATION MUST ALWAYS BE CONTROLLED BY VOLUNTARY PEOPLE. I JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY WAS A VOLUNTEER AS WELL AS THE GYM CHAIR PERSON OF SPECIAL WORKS. SENT AN EMAIL TO SVDP CEO MAHER BECAUSE ALL HE WAS WORRIED ABOUT WAS MAHER.                                                    COPY
From: jjls@bigpond.com                                                                   

To: Peter Maher 

Sent: -------------WEDNESDAY, APRIL 13, 2005 11:08 AM--REPLIED FRIDAY, MAY 06, 2005 11:46 AM --

Subject: unacceptable behaviour

Dear Peter

 I am appalled the way my wife JUDE has been treated by these paid professional people that are accountable to you. 

I teach anti-rape classes for young and old that I could NOT DO WITHOUT FRANCINE'S PROFESSIONAL HELP BUT MORE IMPORTANTLY HER ENTHUSIASM. I ASK FRANCINE HOW SHE COPES BECAUSE OF HER DAILY FEAR OF WONDERING IF IT WILL IT BE TODAY THEY WILL PUSH HER TOO FAR AND RESIGNING IS HER ONLY OPTION TO GET AWAY FROM THE CONSISTENT STRESS SHE IS ALWAYS UNDER. 

 I opened my computer last week there was a deliberate insulting e-letter addressed to Jude telling her after four years she was NOT doing the old wares sales any more. She was not informed by phone but by e-mail the president was in attendance at this store meeting also. Yet she was told by e-letter by this wonderful Christian lady on the pay roll. As I am writing this I really cannot believe people are capable of such rude behaviour.

Now she is being accused of attending the gym too much (she is first of all taxiing me back and forwards to the gym almost daily BUT I CAN CHANGE THAT EASY- then helping seriously mentally disturbed souls, that no one else gives two bits about yet she is going too frequently) CAN YOU PLEASE DO SOMETHING ABOUT THIS BEFORE I DO?  

I have watched her for four years- daily, spend hours and I mean literally hours cleaning what some people perceived as rubbish (my HOME littered with boxes and boxes of rubbish my money my expensive gadget cleaning things my bills) to establish in the publics eyes in her own small way that this society does care. The day Jude and me supported Francine was the start of all this. Jude should have resigned after her insulting e-letter with Jude being the only buffer between Francine and the wolves. 

JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY.

————————————————————————————————————
THE HIGHLY OVER PAID QLD SVDP CEO [FROM THE RULE…ACOORDINGLY ADMINISTRATIVE TITLES LIKE GENERAL SECRETARY OR LIAISON OFFICER ARE PREFERRED] NOT CEO.

THIS CEO HAD NO INTENTION OF ANSWERING ME A LOW LIFE VOLUNTEER - BUT HE PICKED ON MY WIFE AND NO MAN OR BEAST DOES THAT TOO HER.

COPY
From:         jjls@bigpond.com  
Sent:          Thursday, 5 May 2005 11:14 AM
To:             Peter Maher                        
Subject:     answer                                                                                                                    

 As I have not heard from you I wonder if you received my e-mail dated 14/04/2005.

JVT

No virus found in this incoming message.
Checked by AVG Anti-Virus.
Version: 7.0.308 / Virus Database: 266.11.5 - Release Date: 4/05/2005
————————————————————————————————————
————————————————————————————————————
EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE TITLES PAGE 64 FROM THE RULE---THE SOCIETY BEING A VOLUNTARY ORGANISATION MUST ALWAYS BE CONTROLLED BY VOLUNTARY PEOPLE. STATE PRESIDENT Michael McKeown BORROWED A VERY EXPENSIVE BOOK FROM ME I EMAIL MAHER ASKING FOR MY BOOK SO HE KNEW MCKEOWN WOULD NOT CONTACT ME FROM ME I AM STILL WAITING FOR.
 ----- Original Message -----                    COPY
From:         Peter Maher 

To:            jjls@bigpond.com 

Sent:         Friday, May 06, 2005 11:46 AM        

Subject:     RE: answer                                                                 

Yes Jimmy, I did receive your email and I understood that Michael had spoken to Judy about some of the concerns that you raised.  So I did not reply.

The society values the wonderful contribution of all its volunteers including the work that both you and Judy do.

Sometimes misunderstandings happen which are not intentional.   We need to make sure that we continue to reflect on why we do what we do.  It is also important to try new things and to be open to change.  I know sometimes it is hard to let go of things.  

I am also conscious that people do things sometimes without thinking of how their actions may affect others, often it is not intentional.  We need to be forgiving people, that is a real challenge at times, but one that we should persist with.  We should also stop occasionally to reflect on all the people whose lives have been enriched because they have been impacted by the work that individuals like you and Judy have done through the society.

I AM ALSO CONSCIOUS THAT FRANCINE APPRECIATED ALL THE SUPPORT THAT SHE RECEIVES FROM YOU.  I have also spoken with her about STRATEGIES that she could use to assist her and Maree to work together more effectively and to let her know that I am available at any time should she wish to have a chat.

Peter.                                                                                                                                  
————————————————————————————————————JUDITH TIERNEY QLD SVDP STATE VICE PRESIDENT INFORMS QLD SVDP CEO.
From:         jjls@bigpond.com                             COPY 
To              Peter Maher                        
Sent:          Saturday, 7 May 2005 7:04 PM
Subject       re e.mail

Dear Peter,

I have just read your return e.mail to Jim. One or two comments. As you know, change just for change sake, or change for point scoring, is never productive. The issue that this refers to, namely the old wares, is a product of both, with more emphasis on the second. The facts remain that this activity was without any consultation unceremoniously taken from me, and given to another volunteer who neither wished it or has the knowledge involved.  As for Jim and I being given any regard in this dioceses you are wrong. With one or two exceptions any thanks or acknowledgment comes from those we assist. What I am going to say now relates to this area but I am sure would be found in all areas especially country ones. Unless someone, as in someone with some authority, is constantly at the hub of activities you only get to see or hear what the controlling person wishes you to see or hear, the Gold Coast is a good example. Vincentians and volunteers are at a disadvantage if they have concerns within their areas, if those concerns involve someone who sees themselves as in charge, who do they speak with? The Society within the Cairns area doesn't at this time have a very good name. The only two activities that generate any interest are the old wares and the Gym, neither of which receive support and in fact are constantly being undermined by various factions. Maybe your comment regarding change should be discussed with those who don't wish to see any change within the Society; especially any change that might offer assistance to those marginalised groups the Society was formed to help. This is not a happy place just now to the extent that some volunteers are asking themselves, why do I put up with this? I know of two people who, when asking about volunteer work have been told to do it anywhere but with the Society. Being a forgiving person is one thing, but being taken for granted or insulted is another, if someone has a forgiving nature that can often be taken as a licence for others to be rude or insulting. I am sure you would not like to be insulted in such a manner.             
Judy 
————————————————————————————————————
————————————————————————————————————
 QLD SVDP STATE VICE PRESIDENT JUDITH ELIZABETH TIERNEY STATES…..(((
(QLD BRANCH OF SVDP ALLOWED VOLUTEERS TO OPEN SEALED FOOD BOXES, AND THE VOLUTEERS HANDLED THE FOOD WITH UNGLOVED HANDS IN THE NOW OPENED FOOD BOXES THEY THEN DISTRUBUTED THE FOOD TO THE PUBLIC IN THEIR (QLD BRANCH SVDP), EMERGENCY RELIEF.                                                                                                  

JUDITH TIERNEY TOLD PAID CAIRNS ADMINISTRATOR MRS. FELL AND VOLUNTEER DIOCESAN PRESIDENT MARC KING “TO STOP THE VOLUTEERS OPENING AND HANDLING THE FOOD WITH BARE HANDS AFTER TAKING THEM OUT OF SEALED BOXES” ▷ADMINISTRATOR MRS FELL TOLD JUDY TIERNEY “THAT IT WAS NOTHING TO DO WITH YOU” MARC KING WAS NOT INTERESTED IN DOING ANYTHING ABOUT THE REQUEST. ((((((((((((((((
JUDITH INFORMED SVDP OFFICIAL IN BRISBANE THEN REPORTED THEIR BEHAVIOUR TO W.P.H.S. EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE TITLES PAGE 64 FROM THE RULE---THE SOCIETY BEING A VOLUNTARY ORGANISATION MUST ALWAYS BE CONTROLLED BY VOLUNTARY PEOPLE.
————————————————————————————————————
DEAR Beverley Funnell
THANK YOU FOR AT LEAST A RESPONSE I WILL PUT AN ATTACHMENT WITH SOME INFORMATION IN A DOCUMENT.
 

IN 1993 I JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY - STOPPED BREATHING FOR AT LEAST 30 MINUTES BECAUSE OF A NEGLIGENT HOSPITAL PROCEDURE. THIS HAS LEFT ME WITH ABNORMAL FUNCTIONING IN TERMS OF MY ABILITY TO PROCESS SIMPLE, DAY TO DAY INFORMATION. I STRUGGLE WITH INTEGRATING A HOST OF INFORMATION FROM MY ENVIRONMENT JUDGING VARIOUS THINGS. I HAVE VIRTUALLY NO SHORT TERM MEMORY THANKFULLY MY LONG TERM MEMORY IS FUNCTIONING TO A DEGREE. ONE OF MY MAJOR PROBLEMS IS EVERY TIME I GO TO ANY GOVERNMENT OFFICER, IT ENDS UP MAKING ME WILD -  BECAUSE THE ONE'S UNFORTUNATELY I SEE HAVE NO TOLERANCE WITH PEOPLE WITH CHRONIC PTSD AND MAJOR DEPRESSION THAT I AM STILL GETTING TREATED FOR.

I DESPERATELY NEED AN ADVOCATE TO HELP ME WITH VERY SERIOUS MATTERS.

 I AM NOT ALLOWED TO MAKE A STATEMENT WITH WPHS. 

MY WIFE JUDITH IS MY OFFICIAL CARER AND OUR SON SCOTT IS 30 YEARS BUT UNFORTUNATELY HE IS DYSLECTIC SO MY WIFE HAS TWO ADULTS TOO CARE FOR.

 I HAVE EXCELLENT PERSONAL SUPPORT FROM MY DOCTORS.  I AM A DIRECTOR OF AN ESTABLISHMENT OPENED RECENTLY FOR THE POOR - STREET KIDS – MENTALLY ILL - DISADVANTAGED AND THE SPORTING WHEELIES.   WE HAVE MAJOR ISSUES WITH WPHS, QLD SVDP CEO MAHER SLANDERING ME OPENLY IN AN ATTEMPT TO JEOPARDISE MY BLUE CARD. 

I HAVE WRITTEN TO THE PRIME MINISTER AND HE RESPONDED THANKFULLY. I HAVE MANY MORE ISSUES THAT I NEED HELP WITH. MY WIFE WAS THE DIRECTOR OF A PSYCHIATRIC HOSPITAL. AND IS ANGERED BY MY TREATMENT AND IS STRUGGLING WITH HER OWN HEALTH. I HAVE BEEN TOLD I AM ENTITLED FOR SUPPORT TO DEAL WITH THESE ISSUES CAN YOU HELP ME GET THE APPROPRIATE CONTACT PLEASE AND HELP US.

MY NAME IS JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY I LIVE IN CAIRNS THANK YOU.

THIS HAS AFFECTED MY SHORT TERM MEMORY SO I CANNOT CONVERSE ON TELEPHONES. MY WIFE HAS TO DO ALL THESE THINGS FOR ME. 
JUDITH TIERNEY 0400180913--
HOME NUMBER [07] 40550767 
—————————————————————————

————————————————————————From:            jjls@bigpond.com                      COPY 04 October 2005 18:04
Date:              04 October 2005 18:04
To:                 bishop@cairns.catholic.org.au 

Subject:                 My Wife's Health

Dear Bishop Foley

 

I really do not know who else to turn too but your self. 

We have not met I am Judy Tierney's husband Jim. Recently I received a letter from the Diocesan president McAuliffe giving me three days to remove the equipment I donated to SVDP for their gym. It took me over three months to erect the equipment because no person from SVDP would help me. When I received this demand from McAuliffe it made Judy totally uncontrollably hysterical. I had to get in touch with Dr. Jeff Taylor who advised me to ring the CATT team which I did. 

I did not know what to do for Judy because she has always been the person that looks after everyone else. In desperation I rang Sr. Pam Thompson who immediately responded to my desperate plea and arrived within minutes. If it was not for Sr. Pam Bishop Foley I really do not know what Judy would have done to herself it was that serious. This afternoon Judy had to go and pick up a registered letter for me. Please find the enclosed letter. I am now again desperate regarding Judy welfare PLEASE HELP US Bishop Foley I beg you.

 Yours Truly  

 Jim Tierney.                                       

You declare you are a MAN OF GOD BISHOP FOLEY I begged you for help for my wife and you just blanked me, as did McKeown and all officials from SVDP. So I am telling you before MY GOD!               

 I will continue what I have already started and will continue for ever if need be, to make public to the world to prove without doubt these people under your control are thief’s, liars, and despise the poor- and anyone with mental health problems as I am one of these unfortunately people.                                            

GOD FORGIVE YOU SIR.
—————————————————————————

THIS IS JUDITH TIERNEY REPLY TO BISHOP FOLEY WHO WANTED TO MEET WITH JUDITH SHE WAS PREPARING HERSELF TO VISIT MEDICAL SPECIALIST!!!!!!!!                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                COPY
From:                    jjls@bigpond.com  

Date:                    22 March 2006 18:05
To:                       James Foley bishop@cairns.catholic.org.au   
Subject:                letter dated 15 March 2006
Letter received. I am unable to make arrangements just yet as I am attending medical appointments in Brisbane. I will be in contact as soon as possible.
 

Regards Judy Tierney

—————————————————————————

—————————————————————————

I JIM TIERNEY STATE--Dean Lock the owner of the VINNIES GYM property rang JUDITH on the night FNQ SVDP DIOCESAN McAuliffe closed the gym to ask if she knew what was going on. He said he had been trying to make contact with the CEO for over a week, as he had indicated he was prepared to make concessions with the Society, but they had not even had the manners to answer him. 

THE TOUGH GUY CEO maher WAS NOT THERE TO TELL CLIENTS AS THEY ARRIVED; 

THIS COWARDLY BASTARDS WHERE SAFE AND SOUND FLYING OUT OF CAIRNS.

PEOPLE WERE APPALLED TO FIND A NOTE ON THE WALL TELLING OF THE CLOSURE. 

NATURALLY THE TOUGH GUY ceo maher FROM BRISBANE WAS NOT THERE, BUT THE LOCAL TV STATIONS WERE THERE TO LISTEN AND RECORD THE EXTREME ANGER OF THE IRATE MEMBERS OF THE GYM.  

 —————————————————————————

I JUDITH TIERNEY ASKED QLD SVDP CEO MAHER OVER THE PHONE WHO HAD MADE THE STATEMENT TO HIM ABOUT JIM TIERNEY. THE STATEMENT BEING “JIM TIERNEY MY HUSBAND HAD KING HIT A CHILD AT A BOXING MATCH WHEN THE DECISION  DID NOT GO MY HUSBAND’S WAY’ THIS STATEMENT WAS TOLD TO ME [JUDITH TIERNEY] BY SVDP QLD STATE PRESIDENT McKeown.

HE WOULD ONLY SAY “NO COMMENT”, I ASKED HIM WHAT HIS ANSWER WOULD BE IF HE WAS ASKED BY BISHOP FOLEY, AND HE ANSWERED “WHAT DIFFERENCE WOULD THAT MAKE, WHO IS HE ANYWAY”!
WHO IS HE ANYWAY? THIS IS A CATHOLIC BISHOP maher IS SAYING THIS ABOUT a ceo OF A CATHOLIC CHARITY “WHO IS HE ANYWAY’

THIS IS WHY SVDP OFFICIALS’ HUMILIATE AND HARASS BULLY STEAL, WITH IMPUNITY.               

“WHAT DIFFERENCE WOULD THAT MAKE, WHO IS HE ANYWAY”! FROM A HIGHLY PAID SVDP ceo.
THAT IS THE REASON HE THINKS [I SHOUULD CORRECT MYSELF DOES GET AWAY] HE CAN GET AWAY WITH ANYTHING BEING ABLE TO MAKE PUBLIC STATEMENTS ABOUT A BISHOP WITH IMPUNITY.               

6 BOXES AND 2 ROLLS OF PHOTOS WERE DELIVERED TO MY HOME, ALL JIM’S PHOTOS SMASHED AND TORN. THESE SVDP INDIVIDUALS REMOVED HIS AUTOGRAPHED PHOTOS WORTH A FORTUNE FROM THE WALLS WITH A CROW BAR! 

JIM HAD LOANED THESE PHOTOS TO THIS SO-CALLED CHARITY FOR THE KIDS.

I RANG HOGAN TO FIND OUT WHAT WAS GOING ON, HE SAID JIM HAD UNTIL FRIDAY TO REMOVE ALL THE EQUIPMENT. JIM SUFFERS FROM CHRONIC PTSD THAT YOU KNEW ABOUT BISHOP FOLEY AND DOES NOT DRIVE, OUR SON SCOTT WAS HAVING A BRAIN TUMOUR REMOVED. 

I AM A CARER FOR BOTH OF THEM WHAT WAS I SUPPOSED TO DO?                        

JIM BEGGED YOU FOR HELP FOR ME AND YOU NEVER EVEN REPLIED I TRUSTED YOU BISHOP FOLEY, YET WHEN IN THE MOST STRESSFUL MOMENT OF MY LIFE YOU ABANDONED ME WHY?

—————————————————————————
If I had not kept Jim in the house he would have shown Maher McAuliffe and Hogan how tough they really are.

Jim is going to continue letting the world know about the actions of the Society towards those it is supposed to help. I wonder who has the money you recently sent to the gym. 

—————————————————————————
————————————————————————

THIS IS FROM THE SVDP INSTRUCTOR THAT RESIGNED BECAUSE OF HARRASSMENT REFUSING TO FALSIFY INDIGENOUS NUMBERS FOR GOVERNMENT GRANTS HE SENT HIS STATUTORY DECLARATION ALONG WITH THREE OTHERS TO OUR PRIME MINISTER.
ONE OF NUMEROUS EMAILS WE RECEIVED FROM THE COMMUNITY.                         

COPY
From:              iogkf@itconnect.net.au 

Date:               12 September 2005 15:02
To:                  Judy and Jim Tierney 

Subject:           Jimmy
Hi Jim
Bastards turning up and closing the gym down like that it is wrong and immoral. 

 

If there is anything I can help with don't hesitate to contact me.

 

Judy should contact the Media, TV, Radio, Newspapers and give a press conference and tell them about what St Vincent DePaul has done left the youth and disadvantaged in our community with nothing. As well as you Lee Byron and the youth. 

 

Taking a gym which was set up for the disadvantaged in our community and they knew when it was set up it would not make a profit. 
 

St Vincent DePaul could not spend the money meant to support the gym to help the disadvantaged in our community but instead they can spend millions of dollars to build that resort in port Douglas.

 

And contact the Bishop
 

I am working for the next three nights. If you need me just contact me

40559686         Home

0419226406     Tony

0419226410      Kellie

 

Tony



No virus found in this incoming message.
Checked by AVG Anti-Virus.
Version: 7.0.344 / Virus Database: 267.10.20/95 - Release Date: 9/09/2005
TONY WAS ANOTHER WHO THOUGHT THE BISHOP WOULD DO SOMETHING ABOUT THESE

PEOPLE CONSIDERING HE OFFICIALLY OPENED THE GYM. I NEVER WENT.

—————————————————————————THYNNE & MACARTNEY SOLICITORS FOR SVDP STATED (despite request) I REFUSED TO SHOW 
THYNNE & MACARTNEY SOLICITORS INVISABLE MAN A COPY OF MY PROFESSIONAL BOXING LICENSE.

I ASKED THEM IMMEDIATELY WHO OR WHOM AND WHEN WAS I ASKED TO SHOW IT TO?

NEVER ANY RESPONSE FROM THESE LYING BASTARDS

—————————————————————————

—————————————————————————THE EMAIL I SENT YESTERDAY 11 MAY 2006 TO SVDP SOLICITORS THYNNE & MACARTNEY COPY
THURSDAY 11 MAY 2006         ----THIS IS NOW IN THE PUBLIC DOMAIN JUST LIKE I TOLD THESE INDIVIDUALS.........
JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY  jjls@bigpond.com
I JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY AM DEMANDING FROM THYNNE & MACARTNEY SOLICITORS INFORMATION
REGARDING THEIR DELIBERATE FALSE STATEMENT MADE ABOUT ME (despite request) on 23 August 2005.
BELOW IS THE FALSE STATEMENT THEY MADE ABOUT ME FAILING (despite request) TO PRODUCE A COPY OF MY LICENSE, 

————————————————————————COPY BELOW A SECTION FROM THIS DELIBERATE FALSE STATEMENT THEY [SVDP SOLICITORS THYNNE & MACARTNEY] MADE ABOUT ME.
23 August 2005
Dear Colleagues
Jim Tierney – Vinnies Fitness Centre
We act on behalf of St Vincent de Paul Society     COPY
The Society is aware that your client claims to be a licensed boxing trainer. However, as your client has failed
(despite request) to produce a copy of his license, the Society has not been able to verify this claim.
Your client is not to be involved in the provision of any boxing training at the fitness centre until a current
License has been sighted and appropriate insurance coverage has been arranged. 

COPY
 —————————————————————————

 I JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY REPLIED TO THYNNE & MACARTNEY SOLICITORS REGARDING THEIR MALICIOUS STATEMENT 
COPY
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Jim Tierney

46 Oleander Street
HOLLOWAYS BEACH QLD 4870

Dear Mr Tierney
Gymnasium Equipment at Vinnies Fitness Centre

We act on behalf of St Vincent de Paul Society Queensland (‘the Society").

Our client has provided us with a copy of a letter dated 12 September 2005, sent to you by the Society's
Far North Queensland Diocesan President, Jerry McAuliffe (copy enclosed). We are instructed that Mr
McAuliffe has not received any response from you to that letter.

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that, unless we receive a written proposal for the removal of the

gymnasium equipment from you within seven (7) days of the date of this letter, our client intends to
immediately afterwards remove the equipment itself and dispose of it in whatever manner it may see fit.

Yours faithfully
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Dear Mr.

I would like to know by whom and when I was requested to show my PROFESSIONAL BOXING LICENSE. From the time the fitness centre opened which was well before maher was employed by the society, not at any time have I been asked to produce my PROFESSIONAL BOXING LICENSE. Are you aware that a PROFESSIONAL BOXING LICENSE IS A PRIVILEGE to have not a right?
If asked, would anyone think a HOLDER OF A PROFESSIONAL BOXING LICENSE would want to hide it?
And for your information it was I at a meeting with some of your clients that made them aware of the insurance needed.
TO MORE IMPORTANT THINGS I want the name of the person that maher alleges told him I JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY KING HIT A CHILD. 
The same statement that the QLD State President (‘the society’) McKeown said maher had told him!                                                                                                                                                                THEN MCKEOWN REPEATED THE SAME STATEMENT TO MY WIFE.                                                                          
Any one with an ounce of sense would know one of them is wrong.                              
 HOW DARE YOU PEOPLE SAY I DONATED A NUMBER OF ITEMS OF GYMNASIUM EQUIPMENT are you publicly saying you are now qualified to make statements of what constitutes a fitness centre? 
 How dare you!!!  If you are trying to INTIMIDATE me REGARDING the alleged INCIDENT THAT you state ****OCCURRED ON JUNE 8TH 2005. 
 AS CLINT EASTWOOD SAID,  “GO AHEAD MAKE MY DAY”
 NOTHING WILL PLEASE ME MORE THAN TO BE GIVEN A PUBLIC PLATFORM
 TO REPEAT WHAT I SAID IN FRONT OF MANY WITNESSES. 
NOT THAT IT WILL MAKE ANY DIFFERENCE, AS SOON IT WILL ALL BE IN THE PUBLIC DOMAIN.                              
JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY. 

COPY again no response but they are not getting away with their lies. 
——————————————————————————————————————————————————
—————————————————————————FROM THE TIME WE BECAME INVOLVED IN THIS AFFLUENT CHARITY WE HAVE RECEIVED NOTHING BUT ABUSIVE MAIL. 
OUR SON HAD A BRAIN TUMOUR REMOVED WITH NO SUPPORT FROM SVDP. 

BUT PLENTY OF ABUSIVE LIES PRINTED AND SENT.

NOW FOR THE REAL REASONS SVDP’S MAHER, MCAULIFFE, AND FELL CLOSED THE GYM.
THEY CLOSED IT SIMPLY BECAUSE I JIM TIERNEY WAS ASKED BY THE INSTRUCTORS TO GO TO THE GYM EARLIER THAN I USALLY GO. WHEN I ARRIVED AT THE GYM, FELL AND MCAULIFFE WERE SITTING IN THE OFFICE QUARRELLING WITH THE INSTRUCTORS. 
I INQUIRED OF FELL WHAT SHE WAS DOING IN THE GYM. 

THEN TOLD HER THAT JUDY AN ME HAD TO GO TO BRISBANE TO KEEP YOU OUT OF THE GYM.

 I SAID TO FELL “FRANCINE HAS ONLY BEEN GONE A WEEK AND YOU ARE IN HERE ALREADY”.                    

 I TOLD HER THAT SHE SHOULD BE ASHAMED OF HERSELF THE WAY SHE WAS BULLYING FRANCINE. 

I TOLD FNQ DIOCESAN PRESIDENT McAuliffe THAT HE WAS WORST THAN FELL BECAUSE HE TOOK FROM FRANCINE A LIST OF COMPLAINTS ABOUT FELL’S BULLYING OF FRANCINE READ IT, AND GAVE IT BACK TO HER.                     

I TOLD HIM HE WAS NOT A PROPER MAN PROPER MEN DO NOT DO THINGS LIKE THAT. 

I CONTINUED TELLING HIM HE HAD CONSPIRED WITH FELL TO HIDE HER LIES EVEN AT THE STORE PEOPLE’S MEETING. 

THEN I SAID TO HIM HE NEVER HAD THE MANNERS TO TELL MY WIFE YOU LET FELL TELL HER BY EMAIL.

[EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE TITLES PAGE 64 FROM THE RULE---THE SOCIETY BEING A VOLUNTARY ORGANISATION MUST ALWAYS BE CONTROLLED BY VOLUNTARY PEOPLE. ]
MR. PITT REMEMBER [QLD MINISTER FOR COMMUNITIES] FNQ SVDP DIOCESAN PRESIDENT McAuliffe’s public reason to spend the money on mental health and youth

Well read below.

I ASKED BOTH OF THEM WHAT IS GOING TO HAPPEN TO THE KIDS IN THE SCHOOLS I WAS GOING TO TEACH MY ANTI-RAPE COURSE TOO? 

I ASKED McAuliffe WHY HE DID NOT INFORM JUDY HIMSELF, INSTEAD OF A PAID STAFF CAIRNS ADMINISTRATOR MAREE FELL TELLING HER BY AN EMAIL. 

[EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE TITLES PAGE 64 FROM THE RULE---THE SOCIETY BEING A VOLUNTARY ORGANISATION MUST ALWAYS BE CONTROLLED BY VOLUNTARY PEOPLE. ]
I CONTINUED TELLING HIM THAT HE WAS SUPPOSED TO BE THE BOSS HERE, AND THAT HE WAS AT THE MEETING WERE CAIRNS ADMINISTRATOR MAREE FELL TOLD HER DISTRUCTIVE LIES……….                   I THEN SAID TO HIM “WHY DID YOU NOT TELL HER TO HER FACE YOU RUDE BASTARD SHE IS AFTER ALL A STATE VICE PRESIDENT”? WHICH IS HIGHER IN AUTHORITY THAT HIM BUT MY WIFE WAS A FEMALE AND MCAULIFFE’S A FEMALE BULLY.
I THEN SAID TO FELL “WHILE YOUR DAUGHTER WAS GETTING PERSONAL TRAINING FROM MYSELF, AND AN INSTRUCTOR YOU THOUGHT THE GYM WAS GREAT, AS SOON AS YOUR DAUGHTER LEFT CAIRNS YOU WERE DETERMAINED TO HAVE IT SHUT WITH THE HELP OF YOUR CONSPIRATOR MCAULIFFE”.
I KNEW THEN THE GYM WAS DOOMED BUT I WOULD AND WILL DO THE SAME AGAIN TO THESE EVIL INDIVIDUALS
—————————————————————————
—————————————————————————

MY STATEMENT TO BISHOP FOLEY
I Jim Tierney gave to the Society of St. Vincent de Paul all equipment necessary to establish a Fitness and Boxing facility. I gave this equipment on the conditional understanding, that it would be used for the poor and disadvantaged. The conditions included that the word indigenous would not be used as it was intended for all disadvantaged, poor, handicapped or marginalised within our community, regardless of colour race or creed. The conditions also included that the Society would not attempt to turn it into a commercial gym or compete with other Fitness facilities, the reason for this being, the cliental we aimed to assist would not have been welcome, or could afford to attend other Fitness centres.             

It was perfectly understood by the administrating bodies of the time, that it would not be a profit making activity.                                                                                                                                                                                     The words expressed were “If we save one child from the street and crime, it is a profit”, these were the words of the State President Tim O'Connor.                                                                                                              Much discussion took place between President Tim, my wife Judy who was shortly to become the Cairns Diocesan President and myself the conditions mentioned were mutely agreed on at State and Diocesan level.                                                                                                                             I would like to point out that as a Volunteer I reassembled all the components that make up this facility alone and unassisted. 

I have worked in the Gym at least 3 nights per week as a Volunteer for over 4 years teaching and training, what wonderful payment to receive now from this society.
The premises where these facilities operate are rented by the Society.                                                                    A considerable amount of money, $54,000, has been said was needlessly and irresponsibly spent on the rented premises. 

Administrator Maree Fell came to see me and said she did not trust the then Diocesan President Marc King and that he was stealing money. 

She asked if I thought she was responsible for the spending of such a large amount of money. 

I asked her if there was a chain of command, answer Yes, question did you follow it, answer No, and then the answer is Yes. 

Judy and I were asked to go to Brisbane to try and establish some guidelines for the gym mainly concerning Administrator Maree Fell. 

Judy and me spent the day with Mike McKeown and Tom Barry, with the final decision being that a Special Works is set up with me [Jim Tierney] as Chair, but that a Vincention must be included. 

The only Vincentian who had even visited or participated in the gym was Bernie Gough.                                   I asked him if he was interested in joining the Special Works, he said he would be delighted but only if the Fell’s were not involved because they stole $20,000, I informed the State President.

Local Society members were continually saying how much money was being spent on the gym, when in reality $54,000 was [supposedly]  irresponsibly spent or part of stolen according to Mrs. Maree FelL
The outlay by this Diocese was the wages paid to the two instructors.                         

The $54,000 spent on the rented shed offered only one advantage to the gym, and that is a shower. 

PREVIOUS PERSONS OF AUTHORITY AGREED THAT QUEENSLAND STATE COUNCIL PAY THE OVER STATED RENT.

The two instructors were in reality the only members of paid staff here in Cairns that actually had direct hands on contact with the poor and disadvantaged. 

No one ever seems to ask why a charity such as the Society requires so many administration staff, whilst constantly complaining about the wages of those who do really come in contact with the people it is reported to assist.At the last few weeks, the circumstances surrounding the gym had become intolerable.              
Without warning a man named Paul Hogan arrived at the Gym to do what he called an assessment.

COINCIDENTALLY THIS HOGAN MAN WAS A FRIEND OF THE QLD SVDP CEO MAHER.

He said the ceo had assured him that he was expected. 

Judy my wife attempted to clarify the issue with both the ceo maher and the State President Mike McKeown. In fact what she learned was that a registered letter had been sent to me, after a decision had been made to ban me from the Gym.                           
—————————————————————————

—————————————————————————

This was said to be as a result of a statement made to maher when he had visited Cairns at an earlier date. 

This very serious statement was that I JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY KING HIT a child at a boxing 

tournament when a decision did not go my way. 

[THE CAIRNS POST THURSDAY, MAY 11, 2006…Man jailed for drunken attack on police officer

‘King hit is an accurate description of the punch.’ Cairns District Court Judge Peter White said he had to jail George……….Louis Harvey George, 25, was jailed for four years yesterday…….THIS IS WHAT svdp ceo peter maher HAS PUBLICLY ALLEDGED I DID JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY AND HE THINKS HE IS GOING TOO WALK!!]

These conversations took place in the morning, by afternoon it had gone from a registered letter to an Express delivery (neither has ever arrived at my home), and from the KING HIT at tournament to an incident at Vinnies Gym. 

At the same time I was informed of a complaint that had been lodged with the ceo about me by the administrator Maree Fell and McAuliffe. 

I obtained legal advice and my solicitor wrote to the CEO asking for

(1) THE NAME OF THE PERSON, WHO ACCUSED ME OF THE KING HIT,
(2) A COPY OFTHE REGISTERED LETTER, OR COPY OF THE RECEIPT maher would have.  

(3) A COPY OF THE COMPLAINT ABOUT ME, IF SUCH A COMPLAINT IS ACCEPTED, I HAVE THE RIGHT TO KNOW WHAT IT IS IN ORDER TO ANSWER. 

IN DUE COURSE MY SOLICITOR RECEIVED A COPY OF A LETTER FROM THE ceo GIVING THE TERMS OF REFERENCE OF THE ASSESSMENT OF THE GYM AND A SMALL NOTE THAT ASKED ME TO REFRAIN FROM ATTENDING THE GYM. 

JUDY RESIGNED AS STATE VICE PRESIDENT, WHERE AS I WAS RECEIVING DISTRESSED PHONE CALLS FROM WOMEN YOUNG MEN AND BOYS I WAS TRAINING IN BOXING. 

I AM A PROFESSIONAL LICENSED BOXING TRAINER AND THE HOLDER OF A BLUE CARD AND CANNOT AFFORD TO HAVE MY NAME SLANDERED IN SUCH A WAY.

                  I INTEND TO TAKE ANY MEASURE AVAILABLE TO ME TO CLEAR MY NAME.

 —————————————————————————————————————————————————THERE ARE SEVERAL OTHER ISSUES GOING ON HERE IN FNQ THAT I MIGHT JUST AS WELL INFORM YOU OF. THE PERCEPTION SEEMS TO BE THAT IN REMOTE AREAS SOCIETY MEMBERS AND STAFF CAN DO AS THEY WISH. 
JUDITH HAS TOLD ME THE SOCIETY HAS A GRIEVANCE POLICY, WHICH SHOULD IN FACT HAVE DEALT WITH THE ISSUES I WILL MENTION; THE SOCIETY DID AS IT ALWAYS DOES [DO NOTHING AND IT WILL GO AWAY]. THERE ARE SEVERAL COMPLAINTS BEING DEALT WITH BY WORKPLACE HEALTH AND SAFETY, THEY ARE COMPLAINTS AGAINST THE LOCAL ADMINISTRATOR MAREE FELL, AND McAuliffe SO BY DEFAULT THE SOCIETY, AS THEY WERE NOT ADDRESSED UNDER THE GRIEVANCE POLICY. ONE OF THESE COMPLAINTS CONCERNS A LADY WHO WAS EMPLOYED AS THE CAIRNS DEPOT MANAGER. THE HARASSMENT AND TREATMENT (SHE KEPT A DAILY LIST), THAT SHE RECEIVED, AND TRIED TO HAVE ADDRESSED THROUGH THE CORRECT AVENUES, EVENTUALLY REDUCED HER TO SUCH A DISTRESSED STATE, THAT SHE WENT OUT AND OBTAINED THE NECESSARY EQUIPMENT TO COMMIT SUICIDE, A PLASTIC HOSE AND MASKING TAPE. 
SHE RESIGNED FROM THE SOCIETY AND IS ONLY NOW MENTALLY WELL ENOUGH TO ATTEMPT TO HAVE THIS ISSUE ADDRESSED. 

FOR 4 YEARS JUDY MY WIFE, COLLECTED, CLEANED, WASHED, IRONED, PRICED AND ARRANGED AN OLD WARES & COLLECTABLES SALE TWICE A YEAR, ALL AT HER OWN EXPENSE, IN OUR HOME. 

OTHER VOLUNTEERS HAD ALWAYS ENCOURAGED THIS PROJECT. EARLY ONE MORNING JUDY RECEIVED EMAIL FROM ADMINISTRATOR MAREE FELL GIVING A DATE FOR THE NEXT AND LAST SALE, THERE WAS NO DISCUSSION WITH JUDY.
 ——————————————————————————————————————————————————[EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE TITLES PAGE 64 FROM THE RULE---THE SOCIETY BEING A VOLUNTARY ORGANISATION MUST ALWAYS BE CONTROLLED BY VOLUNTARY PEOPLE.]

 —————————————————————————————————————————————————
—————————————————————————

THIS DECISION WAS MADE AT A STORE CO​ORDINATORS MEETING AND RECORDED, WHAT WAS NOT RECORDED WAS THAT ADMINISTRATOR MAREE FELL HAD PREVIOUSLY TOLD THE VOLUNTEERS THAT JUDY DID NOT WISH TO DO THIS ANY LONGER.   THAT WAS NOT TRUE

 McAuliffe WAS ALSO PRESENT AT THIS MEETING.

JUDY HAS SINCE AND STILL IS UNDER PSYCHIATRIC CARE BECAUSE OF THE HUMILIATION SHE FELT. 

THE SAME MAREE FELL CAME TO SEE ME AT THE GYM AND ASKED IF I COULD WORK A FAT LOSS PROGRAMME OUT FOR HER, AT THE TIME I WAS TRAINING HER DAUGHTER WITHOUT CHARGE WHO WAS A STATE REP. HOCKY PLAYER. 

SHE EXPLAINED SHE WAS TOO EMBARRASSED BY HER SIZE TO TRAIN WHEN OTHERS WERE AT THE GYM SO COULD I TRAIN HER PERSONALLY WHEN THE GYM WAS EMPTY? 

AND COULD I GET FOR HER THE FAT LOSS DRUGS JUDY WAS USING. 

MY ANSWER WAS NO AND THAT JUDY HAD NEVER BEEN NEAR A GYM OR DRUGS.
 FRANCINE WHO WAS EMPLOYED BY THE SOCIETY AS A YOUTH WORKER WAS ALSO CONTINUALLY HARASSED AND INSULTED BY ADMINISTRATOR MAREE FELL FROM THE START OF HER EMPLOYMENT.                       

I PERSONALLY WITNESSED THE APPALLING BEHAVIOUR OF MAREE FELL TOWARDS FRANCINE, WHILE I WAS WITH FRANCINE IN HER OFFICE MAKING FINAL ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE ANTI-RAPE CLASSES WE HAD ARRANGED WITH ST MONICA'S COLLEGE. 

97 STUDENTS HAD INDICATED THEY WISHED TO PARTICIPATE IN MY PROGRAMME. 

MR. PITT REMEMBER McAuliffe’s public reason to spend the money on mental health and youth.

FRANCINE, ALSO TRYING TO FOLLOW THE CORRECT PROCEDURE, PUT IN WRITING A DETAILED ACCOUNT OF HER TREATMENT MY MAREE FELL, AND PRESENTED IT TO HER NEXT HIGHER AUTHORITY, MCAULIFFE; HE READ THE NOW OFFICIAL DOCUMENT AND RETURNED IT TO HER.  AGAIN NO ACTION TAKEN
THIS HYPOCRITE STOOD BY AND WATCHED A YOUNG LADY BE TOTALLY DESTROYED BY 
Mrs. Fell AND DID NOTHING! 

————————————————————————— [Jim Tierney] The charity has more of my property in Mareeba and Ravenshoe and LOGAN CITY but tried to fool the public that Cairns was a one off project.                       
From:          Jerry McAuliffe                                     COPY
Date:          31 May 2005 21:16                                                 
To:             Judy Tierney 
Subject:      Gym
Judy,

Copy of the submission for rental funding by State Council as discussed.

Will be in touch re you and I meeting in Cairns and also having Jimmy look at equipment in Mareeba and Ravenshoe.

Regards, Jerry 

—————————————————————————
—————————————————————————

JUDY TIERNEY STATES.                                      COPY

After the opening of Vinnies Gym in Cairns, several other areas expressed interest in this project; one in particular was the township of Ravenshoe. 

After much discussion with the members of the Cairns Diocesan council and St Vincent de Paul conference members of the Tablelands, a proposal was agreed on. 

This agreement was for an extra building to be constructed directly behind the St Vincent de Paul store on land belonging to the Society in Ravenshoe. 

Jim Tierney was asked to provide the expertise needed to cover all requirements of a Fitness Centre. With the input of Jim, a plan was drafted, and I as the then Diocesan President presented this proposal and plan to the sitting of the Queensland State council. 

The State council agreed to make funds to the value of $100,000 available as required in order to proceed. 

With this knowledge Jim went ahead and paid to have a boxing ring made. 

This was one thing the local youth had requested), he also bought a Multi exercise pin-weight unit. 
The required approval at town council level was obtained; approval again from the Diocesan council and the local community of Ravenshoe was also obtained. 

The building commenced and accounts were sent to the Diocesan office.                                                          When the council was informed that the building was almost complete myself and Marc King travelled to Ravenshoe. 

The building that we saw had no resemblance in common with the plans that had been submitted and subsequently approved; it did not now meet town-planning guidelines. 

When the local conference members were asked to explain, they said they had changed their minds about it being a Fitness Centre and now wanted it called an Activities centre. 

THE REASON GIVEN FOR THIS CHANGE OF MIND WAS 

“WE DON’T WANT THAT POMMIE BASTARD COMING UP HERE TO TELL US WHAT TO DO”. 

This was all reported to the State council, and as far as I know the project was halted.  

My understanding is now the building is used for storage.   

THE REASON THEY DID NOT WANT TO USE THE BUILDING FOR THE REASONS THE MONEY WAS RELEASED WAS ONE OF THEM HAD A COMPUTER SHOW SO HE WANTED TO SUPPLY AND MAINTAIN HIS COMPUTERS.
—————————————————————————
1. $130 million missing

 2. $54,000 supposedly spent on a shower
3. $100,000 on a storage shed
Bernie Gough reported $20,000, stolen
This is just in Cairns not counting the Gold Coast or other places in QLD. What about AUSTRALIA.
AND McAuliffe STATES TO THE CAIRNS COMMUNITY THEY HAVE NO MONEY.

McAuliffe RETALIATED, HE KNEW HOW IT WOULD HURT THE PEOPLE IN THE GYM SO HE CLOSED IT SIMPLE- ONE EVIL MAN.

GIVING ME THE IMPOSSIBLE TASK OF MOVING ALL MY EQUIPMENT IN THREE DAYS.                            I SUFFER FROM CHRONIC PTSD JUDY IS MY CARER!!!!!!
IT TOOK ME SEVERAL MONTHS TO INSTALL THE EQUIPMENT BY MYSELF WITH NO CHARITY PEOPLE.                                                                                                                

I HAD WORKED RUNNING THE GYM FOR FOUR YEARS. I SPENT DAYS WITH THE YOUTH OFFICER FRANCINE (THE LADY THAT MRS.FELL HOUNDED TILL SHE RESIGNED) 

WHO WAS EMPLOYED BY THE SOCIETY-GOING TO GIRL’S SCHOOLS INFORMING THE TEACHERS AND STUDENTS I WOULD RUN MY ANTI-RAPE COURSE FOR THEM, AND THIS IS MY PAYMENT. 

—————————————————————————
—————————————————————————
WHEN FRANCINE LEFT, HER GROUP OF PROFESSIONAL VOLUNTEERS WENT WITH HER; THEY WERE THE FINEST DECENT GROUP OF YOUNG PEOPLE I COULD WISH FOR IN HELPING ME WITH MY ANTI-RAPE COURSE FOR THE SCHOOLGIRLS. 
AGAIN I AM HUMILIATED.                                            

AND THIS IS HOW; SO-CALLED CHRISTIAN PEOPLE TREATED MY WIFE AND ME. 

OUR SON HAD JUST HAD A TUMOUR REMOVED FROM HIS BRAIN AND McAuliffe DOES THIS TO A STATE VICE PRESIDENT. THANK YOU FOR FOUR YEARS!!!!!                     
MR. PITT REMEMBER McAuliffe’s public reason to spend the money on mental health and youth.

I JIM TIERNEY STATE-to Bishop Foley……

At ll am on the 12th day of September 2005, I received a phone call from one of the instructors informing me that 5 people, Maher, Hogan, McAuliffe and 2 women arrived as he was due to open the gym and informed him that from that time the gym would not open again. 

[ARE AUSTRALIAN CATHOLICS DIFFERENT THAN ENGLISH CATHOLICS?                                                          NO ENGLISH CATHOLIC COULD DO THIS TO THEIR OWN ITS DESPICABLE BEHAVIOUR!]
Equipment was to be removed from the premises by the donators as soon as possible. They, the instructors were to be gone by 3 pm or the police [THE POLICE] would be called, all door locks were changed. A mobile phone of Hogan was given for arrangements to be made for collection. 

As you now know these brave Catholic people did not stay around to either inform or give comfort to the very people this (Charity????????????) is supposed to be concerned for. 

With less stealing and abuse of donated money, and perhaps a few less over paid administration staff would have allowed more money to go to those that are really in need. 

THIS SOCIETY IS COLLECTING MONEY UNDER FALSE PRETENCES. 

Consider the number of people in authority who are Volunteers as apposed to those on corporate salaries.

In closing I would like you to know that this idea of a boxing and weight lifting gym was a project of mine totally supported by all the ENGLISH CATHOLIC PRIESTS and all of the ENGLISH CATHOLIC PEOPLE OF ST JAMES PARISH LIVERPOOL U.K. 
I can tell you now, this project saved hundreds of people from becoming criminals in my poverty stricken Liverpool U.K. 

I thought, (HOW WRONG CAN ONE BE), with the help of a good standing Catholic organization I would be able to help poor, disadvantaged and homeless people of this country, even though my nationality has more than once been called into question by good Catholic St Vincent de Paul people.

I appealed to the National President AS I DID TO YOU BISHOP FOLEY and you told my wife you would speak to the ARCH! To find out from maher the name of the person said to make the accusation about me, in order for me to clear my name and be able to continue to assist people by any other avenues than St Vincent de Paul.


It seemed fortuitous that I should come across these words placed on the Society website:

"Speak up for those who cannot speak for themselves. 

Protect the rights of those who are helpless.

Speak out and pronounce a sentence of justice,

Defend the cause of the wretched and the poor” 

JUDY TIERNEY ASKED maher’s FRIEND HOGAN WHAT WAS THE REAL REASON BEHIND ALL THIS. 

HOGAN SAID I JIM TIERNEY GOT UP TOO MANY People’s NOSES.
McAuliffe NOW SLANDERS ALL THOSE INVOLVED IN THE GYM PROJECT

—————————————————————————
—————————————————————————McAuliffe said publicly to Stacey Carrick the SUN reporter, that no one involved in the gym, had gathered statistical information regarding the gym. {This was a feeble ploy to discredit the Stat Decs} 
EVERY individual that went to the gym had to sign a disclaimer form.                                                   That is the legal record for gym numbers. I told both the State president Mckeown and Tom Barry in Brisbane that you cannot put fraudulent figures down because they have to correspond with the disclaimer numbers. Mr. Barry said just guess!                       

The instructors of the gym, including one who resigned because of the continual harassment have provided to authorities, signed witnessed Statutory Declarations declaring continued intimidation and harassment by Maree Fell, Maher, McAuliffe, Marc King previous Diocesan President, Tom Barry past General Secretary, Mike McKeown Queensland State President, to give fraudulent numbers of the attendance of indigenous persons, so the Society could apply for Government Grants.  

FRANCINE KUBANEK PROVES McAuliffe LIES EVEN WHEN REPRESENTING THE CHARITY!                                                                      A COPY OF A DOCUMENT FROM FRANCINE TO PROVES McAuliffe LIES.
QUOTE FROM FRANCINE KUBANEK (17 March 2005 ( 
“After one week in this location, I am honestly surprised and proud of the achievements of the gym and the wonderful service it continues to provide to the community……and I look forward to taking on this responsibility in 2005. Does this sound like someone who is considering taking up part time- employment and completing her final year in university? 

I THINK NOT!                                                    
—————————————————————————
QLD CEO told Francine he was not interested in any grant less than $40,000. 

Francine could not get $40.
The gym has received grants from Cairns City Council, the Lyons club, you [Bishop James Foley], ALH group; a mine in PNG.

Francine was told she should try for grants to the value of $500,000. 

So Francine had not only, too contend with Administrator Mrs. Fell’s bullying, and Maher’s $500,000 grants nonsense but also McAuliffe lies about the gym instructors not gathering statistical information regarding the gym. 
(26 may 2005(Francine Kubanek resignation letter. After McAuliffe reading 
Francine Kubanek’s detailed list of bullying from administrator Mrs. Fell, then handing it back to Francine Kubanek and doing absolutely nothing to save this girl!

SVDP State vice president Judy Tierney was so concerned about Francine Kubanek’s health she advised Francine Kubanek, to write down every detail regarding administrator Mrs. Fell’s bullying. The reason this information is public is because Francine Kubanek told Judy Tierney about McAuliffe handing the complaints document back to her and knew no SVDP person would help her. Does this sound like a happy person leaving for Uni I think not!                                  
 How do these people sleep? 
—————————————————————————
—————————————————————————
Mrs. Fell’s bullying continued after Francine Kubanek resigned. Fell pulled her up at Anderson Street. Francine was going to join Judy Tierney conference to keep the kid’s camps going, but not now! 
THIS IS MY EMAIL TO STATE PRESIDENT MICHAEL MCKEOWN. FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 09, 2005 8:42 AM
----- Original Message ----- COPY
From: jjls@bigpond.com 

To: carolyn.sauvage@svdp-qld.org.au 

Sent: Friday, September 09, 2005 8:42 AM

Subject: Attention State President Michael McKeown. Dignity. 

Michael I know you could not care less.
But just for the sake of my honour and so that you can never say you have not been told-my wife JUDE you’re once representative here in Cairns is extremely ill and I mean extremely. She has tried numerous times to ring you but it seems all phones in Brisbane do not reach Cairns anymore. 

A psychiatrist who fortunately is a good friend of both of us is supervising her.
She genuinely thought you would help her when help was needed, your lack of support has destroyed her faith and for that I hope you are proud.

 I do not really expect a response, as I am sure you will follow the SVDP way of ignoring a problem in the eventuality it will just go away.

I ALSO HOPE YOU REMEMBER WHY JUDE AND I MET WITH YOU AND MR. BARRY IN BRISBANE.
But I assure you and your ceo I most certainly will not go away even if I have to take up the charitable offer from my friend a true man of GOD and a Barrister in Liverpool to visit me to help clear my name.               As it seems to me solicitors in Australia just get ignored.                                                                                                

You where welcomed in my home whenever you where in Cairns and you just turned your back on JUDE. 

What makes it even harder to understand is when I first met you I asked you if you were in anyone’s pocket. Your answer was “I am my own man”. 

As for me like Jesus Christ you and your ceo have tried to crucify me, humiliated me to an extent I hope you never have to feel. 

You never even asked me what the conversation was about in the gym with Maree Fell and the president but everyone shortly will know. 

I am going to ask you as the State President an alleged man of GOD to make your ceo send the clearly defined information requested by my solicitor to him. 

So I can conclude the process to clear my CATHOLIC NAME. 

Ending on one last appeal could you return my book you have been asked to return on numerous occasions.
JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY

—————————————————————————
—————————————————————————
COPY
State president Michael McKeown borrowed a very expensive book from me I am still for its return!
From:                jjls@bigpond.com 

Date:                10 October 2005 08:00
To:                   Michael McKeown 
Subject:            Michael McKeown
 

WILL YOU RETURN MY PROPERTY NOW!!!
OR I WILL DO WHAT YOUR BOSS DOES AND GET THE POLICE INVOLVED!
HOW MANY TIMES DO I NEED TO ASK YOU? IN CASE YOU DO NOT REMEMBER
IT IS THE BOOK YOU WERE SUPPOSED TO READ AND RETURN TO ME HOW MANY MORE TIMES DO I HAVE TO ASK YOU? 

JAMES VICTOR TIERNEY
—————————————————————————I, JIM TIERNEY, WAS TRYING TO CONTACT JUDY’S FRIEND DR. JEFF TAYLOR PSYCHIATRIST. I COULD NOT WORK OUT AT THE TIME, HOW TO SEND AN ATTACHMENT BECAUSE MY ANXIETY LEVELS HAD INCREASDED THAT MUCH. I WAS SO CONCERNED ABOUT MY WIFE. COPY

From:              jjls@bigpond.com                                                                        

To:                  Chris & Jeff Taylor 

Sent:

Subject:          JUDY
Dear Jeff-forgive all the writing my head cannot work out to send it any other way. These people have wanted to make Tony the boys and I for years put down fraudulent numbers of Indigenous people to acquire Government Grants.  Jude is on the verge of having a nervous breakdown! 
This friend of the ceo of svdp summoned Jude his words- to be interviewed at the gym. He finished off by telling her I did not give to the charity the whole gym-just bits of it.
I will include Francine's resignation letter- at the time she put this to paper she was still going to run the kids camp's. She had already left her job and bumped into MAREE FELL who abused her publicly again so as always the POOR KIDS miss out again.
Jeff I think you need to know what is really happening you can tell as many people the real reason they have barred me from the gym- they are playing a number on me. 
—————————————————————————
————————————————————————

Dr. TAYLOR HAD ASKED ME FOR ANY RECENT INFORMATION AS TO WHY MY WIFE WAS ILL.                                
JIM TIERNEY SENT TO Dr. JEFF TAYLOR.                                COPY
----- Original Message ----- 
From:              jjls@bigpond.com
To:                 Chris & Jeff Taylor
Sent:

Subject:          JUDY

Dear Jeff

 Judy has- ON HER OWN for four years been storing from svdp-old wares and collectables, washing literally thousands of garments (HER MONEY) polishing thousands of spoons ect.                        To help the poor in her own way she was raising 3 to 4 grand each sale. 
She was told by e-mail she was not to do this anymore. 
Actually it was me who had to tell her.
Maree Fell and the Diocesan President made this decision without even telling her to her face. 
Fell told the Ladies Judy said she did not want to do this anymore-WHICH SENT JUDE RIGHT OFF --SHE HAS BEEN SOBBING because she said nothing at all about stopping. 
Fell bullied the life out of the new Youth Officer who resigned because of her bullying.
 I Spent days talking with the Youth Officer I had 97 young girls the (third course) from St Jacks booked in to do my Anti-rape course (free of course) that Fell has now destroyed. 
I am REALLY WORRIED OVER JUDE I THINK SHE IS ON THE EDGE OF A BREAK DOWN-JEFF could you possibly ring her tomorrow and talk to her she has always been so fond and trusting of you. I would not ask you only I am so scared about her behaviour.  
JIM

—————————————————————————FROM DOCTOR TAYLOR                                              COPY
----- Original Message -----
From:         Chris & Jeff Taylor
To:            Jimmy & Judy Tierney
Sent:         Saturday, September 10, 2005 11:27 PM
Subject:     Keeping In Touch

Hi Judy, 
Are you getting any assistance up there in Cairns?  In relation to the matters aired in our last conversation, I would like to have a yarn with you over the phone again soon

Regards, 

Jeff Taylor

—————————————————————————
—————————————————————————JUDY TIERNEY SENDS Email TO Dr. Jeff Taylor 
----- Original Message -----                               COPY
From: jjls@bigpond.com 

To: Chris & Jeff Taylor 

Sent: Wednesday, October 12, 2005 7:50 PM

Subject: health

Dear Chris & Jeff,

Thanks for your support, I am much better, not as well as I soon hope to be, but getting there. I spoke again last week with Bishop James, he asked after you both. Hope you are both well. I'll be in contact again soon.

Love Judy                                                                              
No virus found in this outgoing message.
Checked by AVG Anti-Virus.
Version: 7.0.344 / Virus Database: 267.11.13/124 - Release Date: 07/10/2005
—————————————————————————
JUDY TIERNEY THANKS THE ONLY CATHOLIC THAT HELPED HER. SHE THOUGHT BISHOP FOLEY WOULD HELP HER AS I DID WHEN I BEGGED HIM. I WOULD NEVER ASK HELP FROM THE CLERGY AGAIN. THE EQUIPMENT IS IRRELEVANT AFTER THE FAITH THIS PEOPLE HAVE DESTROYED IN US BOTH.          COPY 
----- Original Message ----- 
From: jjls@bigpond.com 

To: Chris & Jeff Taylor 

Sent: Wednesday, October 12, 2005 7:50 PM

Subject: health

Dear Chris & Jeff,

 

Thanks for your support, I am much better, not as well as I soon hope to be, but getting there. I spoke again last week with Bishop James, he asked after you both. Hope you are both well. I'll be in contact again soon.

Love Judy 

No virus found in this outgoing message.
Checked by AVG Anti-Virus.
Version: 7.0.344 / Virus Database: 267.11.13/124 - Release Date: 07/10/2005

—————————————————————————DR. JEFF TAYLOR PSYCHIATRIC TO JUDY TIERNEY         COPY
From:         Chris & Jeff Taylor 

Date:           15 October 2005 21:33
To:              jjls@bigpond.com  

Subject:       Re: Keeping In Touch

Good to hear from you.  I am please that you have been able to access some local assistance.
 

Take care & best wishes to you, Jimmy et al.

 

Regards,

 

Jeff Taylor

——————————————————————————————————————————————————
————————————————————————————————————
EMPLOYEES AND OFFICE TITLES PAGE 64 FROM THE RULE---THE SOCIETY BEING A VOLUNTARY ORGANISATION MUST ALWAYS BE CONTROLLED BY VOLUNTARY PEOPLE. HIGHLY PAID STAFF MEMBER HAS NO RIGHT TO ADVISE A VOLUNTEER ANYTHING UNLESS THE SOCIETY GIVES UP ITS TAX CONCESSIONS THEY CANNOT HAVE IT BOTH WAYS. COPY
From:                  Peter Maher

Date:                   Tuesday, 2 August 2005 6:40 PM

To:                       'Judy Tierney’
Cc:                      'Jerry McAuliffe'
Subject:              Your current involvement with SVDP Cairns Gym
Jim

Following advice from you and Judy that you did not receive my correspondence of 10th June, I understand that your involvement with the Gym has continued as normal. 

I have spoken to Michael McKeown, the state president and Jerry McAuliffe, Cairns Diocesan President about the original request in the letter dated 10th June that you refrain from visiting the gym.  Given that you have continued your involvement in the gym and that the independent review currently undertaken by Paul Hogan is keen to focus on exactly how things are currently operating, the society is happy for you at this stage to continue in your voluntary capacity at the gym.

I look forward to positive outcomes from the review for all concerned and would appreciate your full cooperation to ensure that worthwhile recommendations are forthcoming. 

Peter
————————————————————————————————————
 MANY COPIES OF THIS ARE AVAILABLE TO APPROPRIATE PEOPLE.
COPY TO THE INSTRUCTOR THAT RESIGNED FROM SVDP GYM BECAUSE OF HASSLE TO SIGN FALSE NUMBERS OF INDIGENOUS PEOPLE.   Sat 13/08/2005 7: 12PM.

Tony will do anything to make these lying Bastards accountable for their lies and stealing. He had to work his arse off getting qualified because he went to 12 schools and was bashed by his mother’s many partners so left school with no education. I spent months with him to help get him his Fitness Instructors certificates. He had no job security from day one when he realised what they wanted him to do. So McAuliffe Maher ect get ready for the ride we are bringing you thief’s and liars down.                          

From:           jjls@bigpond.com           COPY
To:                iogkf@itconnect.net.au 

Date:           Sat 13/08/2005 7: 12PM

Subject:      Proper Karate-k
Thanks Tony I will try to get myself organised although it’s the least of my worries now.
 When that SVDP ceo started them rumours off about me king hitting kids to get rid of me- because I would not let you lads sign false numbers of Indigenous people.                                                                  (To get government money that is our TAX MONEY). That without a doubt would come out at a later date-leaving you lads  guilty because these people all tell lies, and THEY WOULD NOT HAVE PHYSICALLY put the numbers down but you lads would have!                                                                         I know you were upset with me about the computer incident I knew then what they were up to, and at the time you were very ill so I decided not to tell you or go into detail to worry you more.   I feel mortally wounded not only have I lived in agony for the last ten years since being GASSED I tried to help kids not suffer like you and I had too! NOW they have destroyed the only thing I had left my NAME! I have a message for you from ADAM the Downs syndrome kid he told Lee he wants to be like you after seeing MORIO. He has a Gi top that does not fit him and is now kicking the bags all the time. Jude told him about you he was always asking her about you. Jude said you may be able to get him a Gi and (one day for a little time) teach him to kick properly he said “He would not teach someone like me”
Jim.
 ———————————————————————————————————
———————————————————————————————————
SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL

A COPY OF ONLY ONE OF THE LETTERS SENT TO GOVERNMENT TAX EVASION AUTHORITIES.

Mr. Peter Maher


Chief Executive Officer

St.Vincent De Paul Society 

State Council Queensland

????????

I wish to reiterate the concerns I expressed at State Council meeting June 28 regarding the recent directive given to our Solicitors to instigate legal action against Ozcare by way of a letter of demand, to hand back our previously owned and operated facilities.

As a member of State Council Board, my understanding of the situation was that our Solicitors had primarily been engaged to investigate the matter of legal implication, and requirements necessary to recover these facilities.                                                                    

This would involve a process of compiling, packaging, and analysing a wide range and scope of historical documentation which we organised for them.                                                                                                    

It also included meetings and consultation with the Catholic Bishops of Queensland, members of the National Council and other various parties etc.

Our Solicitors were to then analyse this information and produce a Report for State Council, accompanied with a list of recommendations for our assessment and analysis.

When you announced at our meeting that a letter of demand had already been served,                and that we had received a response back from the Ozcare Solicitors.

 I immediately expressed my concerns that this had been a significant and decisive step, and that the full Council should have been informed and furthermore involved in the final decision of this action.
I then asked who had authorised this action, and the answers from the floor were given that Council had previously agreed to a motion that we would engage our Solicitors            

"to look into the matter of taking back the facilities from Ozcare and to follow their recommendations as such"
As a director on this Board I believe that I am expected to act within the roles of responsibility, accountability, duty of care, and to act with due diligence.
We have now been advised that a major action has been instigated which no doubt will add significant outcomes and ramifications to our organisation; for better or for worse. 

Neither myself nor (as I assume) other members of this Board, have been consulted with on this matter, nor were we issued with a copy of the Solicitors Report and briefings.                         

In conclusion we did not get the opportunity to participate in a thorough evaluation and debate to assist our Board to formulate an informed decision on such a major issue. 

This recent happening concerns me greatly, and as a result of this

I hereby wish to officially place on the record, this notice to State Council; based on the grounds that I have not been kept updated and adequately informed on these matters, and that because pertinent information had not been forwarded to me for my perusal prior to this decision
"I neither agree with nor support this action of a 'Letter of Demand' which was served against Ozcare."
Yours fraternally

———————————————————————————————————
————————————————————————————————————
COPY
Judy Tierney

46 Oleander Street

Holloways Beach

Qld 4878

22 August 2005.

Dear Bishop Foley,

Jim has asked me to write to you expressing his gratitude for your support of the gym, and what he has been attempting to achieve. Recently the State President told me that the Society CEO had repeated to him the scandalous accusation that he (Jim) had king hit a young person. This of course is totally untrue and Jim has taken legal advice. As a licensed boxing trainer this could have dire repercussions for him. However, as a result of this Jim has been banned from the gym in effect guilty until proven innocent. According to many Doctors, access to the gym and the subsequent support has decreased the rate of re hospitalising for many mental health persons. The main objection expressed by Jim, Tony a former instructor and the present instructors is the Society’s direction to give fraudulent numbers of indigenous attendees in the hope of securing grants. There are 4 signed, sealed Statutory Declarations attesting to these directions if required. These lies would eventually come to light and be embarrassing to both the Catholic Church and the Society.  On Jim’s advice those who have been directed to do this have refused. The Society had paid a man (Paul Hogan), to travel to Cairns and do an assessment on the viability of the gym. Mr Hogan told me that boxing was not a particularly good image for the Society and the Church. Jim because of his past experience knows many Catholic and Anglican Priests support, encourage, and some actually take part in boxing. 
I have included several articles about these men some of whom I’m sure you know. You know the work Francine and Jim put into the introduction of the Anti-Rape classes with the students of St Monica’s. I have an appointment with Helga to try to continue these classes. 

The gym concept is a direct result of such help being offered to Jim when he was a youth.  Jim grew up in the war torn dock area of Liverpool, which was extensively bombed.  A Priest of St. James’s parish made an area belonging to the church available for a gym to continue work with the local youth. Jim firmly believes that had he not accepted this offer he would surely have ended up involved in crime as so many of his generation did.

Since I began this letter Jim has received word that he can return to the gym. 

As you will appreciate, Jim feels spiritually, mentally and emotionally devastated by the behaviour of senior Society staff members. He has not at this time returned to his role as the professional trainer, (our phone is running hot requesting he does), but out of his great respect of you, he says he will return if he has your physical blessing of himself. Jim tells me even though he comes from the very Irish Catholic Liverpool he has never even seen a Bishop let alone been introduced to one. 
Yours truly

Judy Tierney
————————————————————————————————————
————————————————————————————————————
COPY MANY HAVE COPIES TO CONDEMN THIS LIAR ON $200,000 + + + + + +

Thanks **** for your letter regarding the decision to begin legal action against Ozcare.

I have gone through the minutes of the teleconferences on this matter and it is very clear that the strategy as presented as part of the teleconference on the 15 February 2005 was fully endorsed by all members of the state council.  The only person absent from the meeting was Carmel Dunn.

The strategies including:

Strategies:
1. Influence existing Board 

2. Mediation 

3. Legal Action 

4. Lobby Church 

5. Lobby Parliamentarians 

6. Lobby Gov Bureaucrats 

7. Bishops of Qld Support 

8. Vincentian Fathers Support 

9. Involvement of grassroots Vincentians (letter to all) 
The meeting also thanks ******* *******  and ***** *****  on the work that they had done on producing it.
AS YOU WERE PRESENT AT THIS MEETING AND THERE ARE NO OBJECTIONS FROM YOU RECORDED IN THE MINUTES IN REGARD TO THE STRATEGY, I DO NOT THINK IT IS APPROPRIATE TO JUST ACCEPT YOUR LETTER OF OBJECTION AT THIS TIME IE POST THE EVENT.                                                                                                                                            YOU WERE AS WAS THE OTHER MEMBERS OF STATE COUNCIL WERE CONSULTED WITH THE PROPOSED STRATEGY TO BE FOLLOWED. 

TO SAY YOU HAVE NOT BEEN “KEPT UPDATED AND ADEQUATELY INFORMED ON THESE MATTERS” 

I DO NOT CONSIDER TO BE CORRECT.  

I recommend that you present this letter at our next meeting for consideration by the whole state council. 

Hope this clarifies things for you.

Peter

_______________________________________________________________________
Peter L Maher  Chief Executive Officer 
St Vincent de Paul Society  Queensland 
10 Merivale Street South Brisbane QLD  4101 
PO Box 3351 South Brisbane QLD 4101 Ph: 07 3010 1000 
Fax: 07 3010 1099   Mobile: 0400 200 309
————————————————————————————————————COPY OF A LETTER MY BROTHERS SENT TO ALL OFFICIALS OF SVDP WITHOUT ANY REPLY.
William & Terence Tierney
 Liverpool                                                                                                    

England.                                             

Dear Sir,

Within the last few days I have spoken to my brother Jim who lives in Cairns Australia. He told me some very disturbing news concerning himself and members of St Vincent de Paul. I have spoken to our brother William, he and I have decided to do anything that may be of assistance to Jim either here or in Australia. We are a large Traditional Warrior Tierney Clan. A family who are well known and well respected within Liverpool, that is Liverpool U.K. To even suggest that Jim would king hit someone is totally unbelievable and completely out of character for him.                                                                                   Our brother weights 130kg and can fight 10 men if he king hit a fully adult male we know he would kill him, and this clown Maher is saying he king hit a child! 

Are you people in Australia aware what a king hit is? 

For those that do not know a king hit is to steal it on some unknowing person creating maximum bodily damage.  

A man named Maher repeated this statement to the Queensland State President, who in turn told Jims wife Judy, Jim has no way of knowing who else they have repeated this too. 

We have known Judy for 35+ years and know she would not know how, to tell a lie. 

Jim received legal advice on this matter that was a complete waste of his money. 

Maher will dip into the poor box taking out whatever he needs to snivel his way out of it. Like they all do! 

Not content with defaming the Tierney name when a letter was sent to this clown Maher, it was answered by an insulting letter implying that Jim donated some items of equipment this was stated by the SVDP solicitors we assume paid from donated money. 

Both myself and William have visited this gym while it was operated by Jim, and since it was donated to, and set up by Jim for St Vincent de Paul, it could be called anything but a few items as the solicitors of this charity said now overtly! 

From all of you people’s actions it seems to us you do not have a clue or even care that Jim suffers from PTSD; this condition is easily aggravated by unexpected, unexplained lies or events that affect his family and is outside his control.                             

 I know Judy has worked as a volunteer for your Society for some years now, and this assassination on Jims name has affected her severely and so in turn him as well. 

Again from all of your past actions we know you people do not give two bits that Judy is our brother’s official carer, and now both of them are under a Psychiatrist because of you evil bastards. Well get ready for some of your our medicine! 

All these two members of our family did was helped poor bastards that you Catholic hypocrites would not give the time of day too!

Be assured that William and I are now doing what ever it takes we have been advised by the European Courts.  Jim has this right as he holds duel nationality. 

We understand that the statement was made by SVDP via solicitors that Jim had                                    {DESPITE REQUEST} refused to provide evidence of his professional boxing licence.

Jim informed us he has never been asked by any member of the Catholic Society or their solicitors to provide evidence of his professional boxing licence.                      

He did however tell us he wrote to SVDP solicitors asking these clowns (despite request) to provide the name of person or person’s that asked him to provide evidence of his professional boxing licence.                (WE HAVE COPIES).                                                                                                                                                                 As is normal practise with these SVDP officials that usually get away with this aggressive behaviour via solicitors he received no response too this malicious allegation. 

Obviously you clowns do not know what the whole boxing world knows AND that is, it is an HONOUR to hold a PROFESSIONAL TRAINERS BOXING LICENCE.                                                                                          {DESPITE REQUEST}  

And yet these clowns claim James Victor refused to show his to these invisible men.                                                                                                                  

CURE THIS PROBLEM NOW WHOEVER HAS THE AUTHORITY TO DO SO. 

We have already started actions to bring these liars to justice you people don’t think you can defame the name of TIERNEY and we do nothing.                                                                 

We have informed the International President General JOSE’ RAMO’N DIAZ-TORREMOCHA

Similar letters have been sent to both of the bad mannered conceited evil men a National President and a Queensland State President without any reply-who do these people think they are?

Terence Tierney.

————————————————————————————————————
————————————————————————————————————
VIOLENT YOB PUNISHED WITH BOXING LESSONS

I was doing this as I have told you before Bishop in Liverpool 30 + years ago.

By staying silent and allowing the likes of McAuliffe, Maher, McKeown and Fell obliterating everything I achieved with your young female and male flock.                              
You allowed the name of the Catholic community in Cairns to get scarred.

And you stood silently and let my wife be humiliated bullied and let her lose her faith. My God man how can you say you represent CHRIST while you stay silent worrying over stupid BELLS while these thief’s are robbing the poor.          
Humiliating the weak, to the point of suicide. Robbing the disadvantaged kids of people like Francine the mentally ill of people like Judith-me I do not even rate an answer to a begging letter.

I hope you believe in your GOD because you have a lot to answer to him by your weak silence. Just like all the other men of the cloth staying silent while kids are abused.

Redeem yourself man before it is too late for Christ’s SAKE.   

————————————————————————————————————
COPY --THIS IS FOR BISHOP FOLEY. THESE ARE THE PEOPLE YOU BISHOP FOLEY ARE PROTECTING.
                                                                         Rhonda Wallace

                                                                                     Unit 10/24 Suhle Street

                                                               Edmonton

                                                                                                                 Qld. 4869

                                                                 17 40451800

                                                                 0407966682.

Dear Sir/Madam,

I was employed as a Depot manager for the Society of St Vincent de Paul for a number of years. I resigned from this position in May 2004 because the following reasons.

I was consistently harassed by the administrator Mrs Maree Fell over issues I had no control over. The normal procedure was for, and had been for many years, that the depot manager would take home the depot vehicle in order to pick up volunteers and donations if need be, while travelling to or from work. With no reason or explanation Mrs Fell contacted me at work to inform me that I would no longer be allowed to drive the vehical home. Rumours were began and circulated among other staff members and volunteers. These rumours were concerning my sexuality, and so I should not be working for the catholic society. I took legal advice and a letter was sent to one person who I knew to be involved in these matters. However it did not stop. Mrs Fell would fail to give me enough notice of pending meetings or time to compose a report for a certain meeting, and then embarrass me by making remarks about these issues in front of other staff and volunteers. Eventually I refused to attend meeting with Mrs Fell or the Diocesan President Marc King without my union rep being present. One of the volunteers signed and had witnessed a Statutory Declaration stating he had witnessed two staff members speaking about this issue and then repeating it to a volunteer; this was given to the administrator. I attempted to have this matter dealt with by the Diocesan President Marc King, with no response. I had several days off work because of stress, twice I went to the hospital as a result of blood pressure. This constant intimidation and harassment eventually reduced me to such a desperate state, that I very seriously considered suicide. 

I was so depressed that I purchased the hose pipe and tape in order to kill myself in my car. I had also saved up sleeping tablets that had been prescribed to me. At about this time I had found another job, and so handed in my resignation to the Diocesan President, he asked me to reconsider and prayed over me, which I did but when I returned the next day the administrator said it was too late my resignation was accepted. This was said to me in an intimidating way. To my knowledge the Statutory Declaration and my attempts to address these issues were never taken any further than the Administrators office. It is only now that I am able to tell my friends of my contemplated suicide, and feel mentally able to address these issues. A friend of mine has recently told me that the Diocesan President Marc King, had said to him that he wished I would leave, as he didn’t want me in this job. This statement was made well before my resignation. I have copies of letters of support from volunteers, union rep. and the Solicitors letter. I kept a record of all these issues on a day to day basis. 

Yours truly,

Rhonda Wallace. 

THE DIRECTOR OF QLD WORK PLACE AND HEALTH AND SAFETY  ARE DEALING WITH DIRECTLY BECAUSE OF THE SERIOUS OF IT ALL
————————————————————————————————————






